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SECRETARY:   Beth Kennelly          0448 278 415 CLUB CAPTAIN:  Max Crowe 0438 447 259 
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Club Location:  DeBomford Lane, Geilston Bay  TAS  7015 
Postal Address:  PO Box 39, Lindisfarne   TAS   7015 

Phone:  0418 100 751 
Email: contactgbtc@gmail.com  

Website:   https://play.tennis.com.au/GeilstonBayTennisClub 
Remember to like our Facebook Page 

https://www.facebook.com/GeilstonBayTennisClub 

ABN:  52 322 511 359 
Established 1958 

JULY UPDATE 
Court & Clubhouse Security 

All too often we are made aware that the courts, clubhouse or perhaps both have been left unlocked or open. Our Club 

has long had a very open access policy where all members have full access to the courts and clubhouse, this comes 

with a level of responsibility to ensure that it is closed and locked if you are the last to use it. 

Please ensure that everything is cleaned up and locked up if you are the last to leave 

Geilston Bay Open 

The GBTC Open for 2022 has been confirmed for Friday July 22 – Sunday July 24. While no courts will be available 

for members for these three days a member event will be included for the Sunday as the matches reduce. 

We will be running a canteen for the three day weekend to support this event and generate some income for the Club, 

this is a sizable task, if you are able to contribute in any way, either your time in the kitchen or by helping with some 

catering it will be appreciated. Please contact Claire by replying to this email if you are able to help in any way. 

Geilston Bay – Sorell Challenge 

A good afternoon / evening’s tennis was held with the Sorell Tennis Club on Saturday June 18, good to see all of the 

courts full for an extended period. Thanks to Andrew and his catering team for getting this one underway, it appears that 

a good time was had by all. Perhaps some potential for more of these. 

Junior Tennis & Coaching 

As per our recent new agreement with Tony and Andrew the following coaching sessions are in place for Term 2 

Tony: 

Mon 2:30–4:00pm (Courts 1 & 2) Sat 9:15 – 12:00am (Courts 1,2 & 6) 

 

Andrew: 

Mon 3.30-7.45pm  Tues 6.30-8pm (2 courts 6.30-7.30)  Thur 3.30-5.30pm  Sat 2.00-4.00pm  

Saturday morning sessions are back underway with Tony and his helper Iris getting groups of both beginners and 

intermediate players organised into singles and doubles matches. 

Tony will be running a school holiday camp on Thursday July 21st, numbers will be limited so please contact 

Tony at  acetenniscoaching@gmail.com or on M: 0404 128 323 
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Interclub Social Tennis 

The next interclub social tennis day will be held at Rosny on August 14th, tennis will be commencing at 10:00 am with 

lunch at about 12:30, all members are welcome to attend. The cost of the session will be $15.00. If you wish to attend, 

please RSVP to Trevor Small on M: 0438 091 548 to assist with catering 

Cardio Tennis 

Cardio tennis continues to be a successful addition to our range of activities, is particularly pleasing to see a flow on to 

Tuesday Night Social tennis. Currently sessions are only on Tuesday commencing at 6:30 pm but some suggestions 

have been made about expanding the program. Continue to contact Andrew at Bourke Tennis if you wish to participate 

or have any queries on M: 0403 532 545. 

GBTC Library 

Our small library of donated books continues to get a good workout. Many members finding a new author or edition to 

keep them busy. Plenty of deposits and some donations to the cause have seen another $100.00 deposited to the Club’s 

account recently. Thanks to Sue Bidgood for keeping this one up and running. 

Maintenance 

A few new tools in the shed recently to make it easier for members with a bit of spare time to contribute to the task. Along 

with our new mower we also have an edger for the front lawn, a couple of rakes for those leaves on the back courts and 

a couple of tubs for picking up the rubbish that seems to find it’s way to all courts. 

Thanks to Simon for getting the main gate security light repaired. 

AYC AGM 

We will be hosting the AGM for the AYC on Sunday July 17th from 2.30 pm, courts remain available for members but 

clubhouse access will be limited until around 4:00 pm 

The next roster starts in mid September with entries to close in early August, more info as it comes to hand. 

Court Fencing / Court 5 Lighting 

Some progress on the Court 5 Lights with a Start Work Notice issued recently, More info as works get underway. 

Clubhouse Booking 

We have confirmed a clubhouse booking for Saturday August 20th from 5:00 pm, unlikely that this will impact any court 

users. 

COVID 19 – Check In Changes 

There haven’t been any recent changes to the Close Contact rules, but please keep the new requirements in mind when 

coming to tennis. For more information refer to Close Contact Rules 

 

 

https://www.coronavirus.tas.gov.au/important-community-updates/changes-to-close-contact-quarantine-and-checking-in-from-2-may

